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For more Club information visit the Club website – www.TYP356ne.org 

Official Newsletter of  

  

  

  

Cutaway 356 engine picture from Adam Wright 

Happy new year 2019 

 

http://www.TYP356ne.org
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Editorial 
  
  

Ready or not winter is here. I hope that eve-
ryone had a great holiday season. The plans 
for 2019 are falling into place, see Allen’s 
comments and the schedule on page 4. 
There will be lots to do in 2019, so get those 
Tubs back on the road as soon as the weath-
er warms up.  
 

I’d like to thank all of those who responded 
to the recent survey we did about Club ac-
tivities. As a result we have made a number 
of changes to our 2019 schedule of events. 
It’s very difficult to plan events for all of 
the membership due to the large area of the 
of our region. We try very hard to have 
events that members can attend without 
traveling long distances. Suggestions are 
always welcome. If anyone would like to see 
the results of the survey they are in the 
minutes of the December 2018 board meet-
ing that are posted on the website. 
 

On page 9, I’ve included an article about 
Club operations and guidelines. Every year 
we get a number of new members and it 
may not be obvious how to access all of the 
Club’s features. I’ve tried to explain things 
so everyone can enjoy the benefits of being 
a Club member while defining the limits of 
certain activities. Normally everyone abides 
by the guidelines but problems have oc-
curred in the past, usually by accident.  I 
plan to run this article in the January issue 
every year if I remember. 
 
Ed Tobolski, editor 
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Presidents Message– January 2019 
 A new year has arrived, and a brand-new Club 
Calendar to go with it.  At this year’s planning 
meeting we listened to your recommendations 
from the Club member survey.  As a result, we 
tried to add new and different events throughout 
the year mixed in with many of your old favor-
ites. 

The major old favorite that is 
staying is our Annual Club 
Holiday Party to be held on 
Sunday, January 27th.  This 
year we will return to the Tus-
can Kitchen in Burlington, MA.  
This was a very popular loca-
tion a few years ago when the 
Holiday Party was held there.  
We will be giving away $100 
Sierra Madre Gift Certificates 
to five lucky winners along 
with our traditional Yankee 
Gift Swap.  The passed appe-
tizers and food should be excellent.  So, it you 
have not signed up for the party yet please do so 
soon by notifying Tom Tate and Lisa Siegal of 
your planned attendance. See page 6. 

On the 16th of March we will be visiting Rick’s 
Custom Fabrications in West Bridgewater, MA for 
morning coffee and donuts with pizza for lunch 
arranged by Tom Tate.  The Club has been to 
Rick’s before, with the last visit two years ago.  
For new members that are not familiar with 
Rick’s shop, it is well worth the visit.  Rick is an 
excellent metal fabricator.  His restorations are 
thorough and very well done. He gives an excel-
lent presentation and demonstration of how he 
does his work.  It is a definite learning experi-
ence well worth your time. 

The 13th of April Peter Thompson has once again 
agreed to host a swap meet at his garage in West 
Newbury, MA.  This was very popular last year 
with many members going home with needed 
items for their projects.  So, if you have items to 
sell please bring them, and if you are looking for 
a bargain this is the place to be. 

Later in, April on Sunday the 28th, I will be lead-
ing a 1.5 hour back roads drive to the Vanilla 
Bean Café in Pomfret, Connecticut for lunch start-
ing from my home in Sherborn, MA at 10 AM 
where we will begin with coffee and locally 
baked donuts.  The Club has not been to the Va-
nilla Bean for 3 years, but this has been a very 
popular drive in the past. Since the starting place 
will be different from past years, the drive there 
will also be somewhat new and different.  

Many members in the Club survey requested 

more events in Northern New England be arranged, 
and that we bring back Fall and Spring Tours.  In 
response to this, in May, the Club will hold three 
Northern events.  The first will be a shop tour of 
Sprockets Northeast owned by Aaron Tuffley in 
Gloucester, MA on May 4th.  The second will be an-
other shop tour of HM Motorworks owned by 
Haleem Mediouni in Merrimack, NH on May 11th.  

Finally, we will have a Club 
Spring Tour based at the Kitzhof 
Inn in West Dover, Vermont.  
This tour was instantly very 
popular when announced, with 
the tour selling out within one 
week of opening the hotel book-
ing.  The Kitzhof Inn is now 
filled with 47 members attend-
ing and 4 members on a waiting 
list in case there are cancella-
tions.  If more of you sign up 
with me to be on the waiting 
list, I will try to arrange for 

lodging at a nearby second Inn to allow more to at-
tend.  This tour will feature a drive to Restoration 
and Performance Motorcars (RPM) in Vergennes, 
Vermont where we will be given a shop tour of this 
excellent classic car restoration facility.  Other area 
drives will be available for those that want to ex-
plore on their own. We will have two group dinners 
and cocktail hours with two group breakfasts.   

There are many other Club events scheduled in 
June, July, August, September and October that you 
will find listed on the tentative Club calendar here 
in the Tub Times.  Most events and dates are con-
firmed like Greg Lane’s always excellent, Connecti-
cut tour that has been moved to the Fall on Satur-
day, October 5th.  The major events that have tenta-
tive dates are in September. These are the exact lo-
cation and venue for Club Day and the definite date 
for Frank Anigbo’s Cape Cod Drive and lunch.  The 
reason for these two still being tentative as to date 
is that we are still looking into new possible venues 
for Club Day as many of you requested in the sur-
vey.  Other September event dates will be deter-
mined by when and where Club Day is held. 

Finally, thank you for your patience with our PayPal 
rollout, start and stop, difficulties.  We continue to 
work on the resolution of this matter.  Until then 
please continue to pay your dues and Holiday Party 
payments by check made out to TYP356ne and 
mailed to Tom Tate as in the past. 

I hope to see many of you at the Holiday Party a 
few weeks from now. 

Allen Sisson, President TYP356nebut new for this 
year, 
Email:  dkwf5700@gmail.com 
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2019 Calendar of Events  
  All TYP356ne club organized events are shown in blue.  The events in black are not club organized 

events but are included since they may be of interest to the membership.  
For more details and the most up to date information go to the club website  - www.typ356ne.org  

               

                                                    January   
 Tuesday, Jan 8th, 6 –7 pm—TYP356ne Board Meeting Conference call 

 Sunday, Jan. 27th, 11 am to 3 pm, - TYP356ne Annual Holliday Party, Tuscan Kitchen Burlington, MA. 
Details on page 6 

 

                                                   February  
 Tuesday, Feb 5th,  6 –7 pm—TYP356ne Board Meeting Conference call 

                                                                           March  
 Saturday, March 2nd— LA Lit Meet 

 Sunday, March 3rd— Anaheim Swap meet 

 Tuesday, March 5th,  6 –7 pm—TYP356ne Board Meeting Conference call 

 Thursday, March 7th to Sunday, March 10th— Amelia Island Concours 

 Saturday, March 16th—TYP356ne Rick’s Custom Fabrications Shop Tour. 10 am-12 pm. 37 N. Central 
Street, East Bridgewater, MA  02333 

April 
 Tuesday, April 2th,  6 –7 pm—TYP356ne Board Meeting Conference call. 

 Saturday, April, 13th— TYP356ne Spring Swap Meet 10 am – 12 pm.  Peter Thompson’s garage, 24 
Turkey Hill Road, West Newbury, MA  01985. 

 Saturday, April 20th—Hershey Swap Meet. 

 Sunday, April 28th—  TYP356ne Drive and Lunch 10 am to 1:30 pm, Start at 28 Forest St, Sherborn, 
MA. Allen Sisson’s home for Coffee and Donuts. Will drive to the Vanilla Bean Café in Pomfret, Con-
necticut for Lunch. 

May 

 Saturday, May 4th—  TYP356ne Sprockets Northeast Shop Tour, 8 Norwood Court, Gloucester, MA. 
Tom Tate coordinating,10 am to 12 pm. 

 Tuesday, May 7th,  6 –7 pm—TYP356ne Board Meeting Conference call. 

 Saturday, May 11th— TYP356ne HM Motorworks Shop Tour, 26C Columbia Circle, Merrimack, NH 
03059.  Allen Sisson coordinating, 10 am to 12 pm. 

 Tuesday, May 14th to Friday, May 17th—Fred Uhlmann’s Ultimate Driving Tour North Carolina. Part of 
Drei Staaten Gruppe. 

 Friday, May 31st to  Sunday, June 2nd— TYP356ne Vermont Tour to Kitzhof Inn, West Dover, VT with 
drive to RPM (Restoration and Performance Motorcars) in Vergennes, VT. Allen Sisson coordinating. 
Starts 12 pm May 31st. Ends 10 am June 2nd.  This tour is full:  47 people signed up, and 4 people on 
the waiting list. You can still join the waiting list for a possible overflow Inn to be booked. 

June 

 Tuesday, June 4th,  6 –7 pm—TYP356ne Board Meeting Conference call. 

 Sunday, June 16th—  German Car Day at Larz Anderson Auto Museum Lawn Event. This is also Fa-
ther’s Day.  10 am to 2 pm. Tom Tate coordinating our Club’s involvement in this event. 

 Sunday, 23rd— TYP356ne Sisson/Grace BBQ 1-4 pm. This is also the day of the Medfield, MA Car 
Show. 

July 

 No Board Meeting This Month 

 Saturday, July 13th— TYP356ne Tech Session at member Chip Steward’s garage, 205 School Street 
rear, Gardner, MA  01440, 10 am-12 pm. Topic to be Announced.  

 Thursday, July 25th—  TYP356ne Loafer’s Lunch South Coast drive lead by Tom Coughlin.   

http://www.typ356ne.org
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                                                                      2019 Club Dues 

It is that time of year to renew your TYP356ne club dues.  2019 club dues are due on Jan 1st and are 

overdue on 2/1/19.  Unless you are one of the few members that have paid several years in advance, or 
if you joined the Club for the first time after October of 2018, your dues for 2019 are due on January 1st. 
The membership dues will remain $30.00 per member for 2019.  
 

 

Typically each year you have the option of sending in your membership dues as well as your Holiday 
Party RSVP. For this year you can do the same as follows: 
  

Membership Dues only $30.00  
Membership Dues and one for the Holiday Party $ 65.00 
Membership Dues and two for the Holiday Party $ $100.00  
 

Please make out your check to: TYP356ne  

Mail your check to:  
Tom Tate, 3 Wight Street, Medfield MA 02052 

 

Note— The RSVP Deadline for the holiday party is Monday Jan 14  

August 

 Thursday, August 1st— TYP356ne Lobster Lovers Loafer’s Lunch (LLLL) on Southern Maine Coast. 
Venue to be determined. Alex Dearborn coordinating.  

 Tuesday, August 6th,  6 –7 pm—TYP356ne Board Meeting Conference call. 

 Saturday, August 10th or Sunday August 11th—  TYP356ne Essex River Cruise date to be determined. 
Dennis McGurk coordinating.  

 Friday, August 16– Saturday, August 17th— Owls Head Transportation Museum Automobile Auction. 

 Sunday, August 24th– Tuesday, August 27th—Schooner Landona 3-night cruise Rockland, Maine.  
$1,129/person booked before 3/1/19 plus 10% gratuity.  17 Guests total on the ship.  Open to the 
public.  Book directly on the Schooner website: https://www.schoonerladona.com/ 

 Thursday, August 29th to Monday, Sept 2nd– Lime Rock Park Historic Festival 

 Saturday, August 31st: Unobtanium Open House, 14 W. Shore Street, Ravena, NY  12143 

September 

 Saturday, Sept 7th: (Most Likely) Porsche Day at Larz Anderson Auto Museum Lawn Event. 

 Sunday, Sept 8th  (tentative date) -  TYP356ne Cape Drive and Lunch led by Frank Anigbo.  

 Tuesday, Sept 10th,  6 –7 pm—TYP356ne Board Meeting Conference call. 

 Sunday, Sept 15th—Drive Your Porsche Day.  Myricks Airport Fly-in.    

 Thursday, Sept 19th  to Tuesday Sept 23rd— Helen, Georgia V meet and driving tours 

 Sunday, Sept 29th— TYP356ne Club Day venue and event date not yet definitely decided. 

October 

 Wednesday, Oct 2nd to Sunday, Oct 6th— 356 Registry West Coast Holliday in Flagstaff Arizona. 

 Friday, Oct 4th  to Sunday Oct 6th— TYP356ne Greg Lane’s Connecticut Tour.  Starts about 11 am on 
Saturday the 5th.  Saturday drive followed by lunch and maybe a destination venue such as a muse-
um.  Banquette Saturday evening at or near a recommended hotel.  Those from some distance away 
can stay overnight on Friday at the recommended hotel.  

 Tuesday, Oct 5th,  6 –7 pm—TYP356ne Board Meeting Conference call. 

December 

 Tuesday, Dec 3rd,  6 –7 pm—TYP356ne Board Meeting Conference call. 

 Saturday, Dec 7th—TYP356ne 2020 Planning meeting Burlington Public Library  

https://www.schoonerladona.com/
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2019 Holiday Party—Last Call 

                     2019 Holiday Party Details & Raffle Items 

When—Sunday, January 27th – (the Sunday before the Super Bowl) 

Time : 11 am – 3 pm 

Where: Tuscan Kitchen – Burlington 

Address: 2400 District Ave. Burlington, MA 01803 

In the 24 Executive Park, Burlington Mall Road with Plenty of Parking 

Please arrive between 11 am – 12:00 pm for check in and passed appetizers and cash bar. Passed appetiz-
ers this year will include, caprese, roasted butternut crostini, grilled calamari salad, meatballs & beef ten-
derloin. This will great opportunity to mingle and all catch-up. If you have a Club name tag, please wear 
it. 

From 12-1 pm we will enjoy the Tuscan Luncheon Buffet & Dessert- We have an incredible lunch menu 
planned.   

Then from 1-3 pm We will have the Holiday Raffle & Announcements and Gift Certificate giveaways. For 
those of you that are not familiar with the raffle, please bring a car or Porsche related item, it can be a 
small gift item, for a man or a woman. We have seen so many different items from baseball hats, wine, 
chocolates, posters, books & car related items. We are asking that you bring something nice & give it 
some thought. Allen runs the raffle table and as you come in you can bring your item over to the raffle 
table and pick up your raffle tickets to enter into any items you like. This is a lot of Fun!  

Each member is allowed to bring one guest. The cost for this event is $35.00 per person. 

Note— The RSVP Deadline for the holiday party is Monday Jan 14  

Typically each year you have the option of sending in your membership dues as well as your Holiday 
Party RSVP. For this year you can do the same. The membership dues remain $30.00 per member, see 
page 5. Please pay one of the following: 

Membership Dues Only $30.00 

Membership Dues and one for the Holiday Party $ 65.00 

Membership Dues and two for the Holiday Party $ $100.00  

Please make out your check to: TYP356ne  

Mail your check to:  

Tom Tate 

 3 Wight Street 

 Medfield MA 02052  

We look forward to getting to see everyone at another great Holiday Party Event! 
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Each year we have an annual Planning Meeting in 

the beginning of December to review and schedule 

the TYP356ne club events for the following year. On 

December 8th, several Board members, TYP356ne 

members and new members came to the Burlington 

Library to share ideas and help plan tours, drives, 

tech sessions & overnight adventures that would be 

of interest to our club members. We went through 

the calendar each month and put in new and old ac-

tivities for everyone to participate. (See page 4) 

For club members that could not attend the meeting 

but would still love to host a run or event or tech 

session, just let us know and we can add it for 2019! 

We are excited about the upcoming year and includ-

ed many of the survey results and comments into 

the planning process.  

We hope to see you and your car at an event in 

2019. 

Life is to short to drive boring cars!  

Scoop Siegel 

What are we going to do in 
2019? 

Left to right around the table– Alex Dearborn, Len Cannizzaro, Dennis McGurk, 
Bob DiCorpo, Allen Sisson, Chip Stewart, Jeff Leeds, Ed Tobolski, Bob Siegel, 
and Tom Tate. 
 

Right, Lisa provided a lot of great snacks to help us stimulate our brains !!!! 

Jeff Leeds, Lisa and Bob Siegel enjoying the 
goodies! 
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Odds and Ends—Mystery racer 

A guy in New Hampshire sent me these pictures back over a year ago. He bought this from a friend 

who, he said, raced it with a Porsche Super 90 engine in the late 50’s, early 60’s in New England. His 

friend has passed on and he is trying to find out information about the car. He was told that it was 

raced at Lime Rock and Louden, NH. It looks like an interesting car. If any members have seen or know 

about the car let me know. Unfortunately, I don’t have any other information.  

                                                             John Consigli   Jobest1@verizon.net 
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Classified 

For Sale 
 Rotisserie set up for 356.  Very heavy duty unit with three sets of wheels.  Bought it from a member as 
he finished his car and now I want to pass it on to the next member for what I paid.   Asking $1500.  

Mike Haley  -  mshaley@tds.net 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
TYP356ne is not responsible for omissions, errors, misrepresentations, payments, etc. relative to any 

classified advertisements.  Buy at you own risk!! Send all for sale and wanted items to Ed Tobolski at 

tobolsed@verizon.net. Items will be run once unless renewed. 

TYP356ne General Operations and Guidelines 
Every year we get a number of new members. It is therefore helpful to annually review the operations 

and guidelines of the club so everyone can get the maximum benefit for being a member.  Here they are- 
 

General Information 

Website- the most up-to-date information about the Club can be found on the Club website- 
www.TYP356ne.org . The site will have general info, the bylaws, Club history, the schedule of events, 
membership info, pictures, officer information, board meeting minutes, and more. In 2018, because the 
old site was out of date, a new website was created. It looks completely different than the old site, but 
retains most, but not all, of the features of the old site.  For example, the pictures of member’s cars are 
no longer on the site. It remains a work in progress, but it is the best source of information about the 
Club and its activities. 
 

Newsletter- the Club newsletter, TubTimes, is published around the first of every month and emailed to 
every member. It is also loaded on the website so you can view all past issues of TubTimes as well as 
some of the old newsletters dating back to the beginning of the Club. TubTimes will always include the 
full year’s schedule of events and detailed information about upcoming events as well as reports on past 
events. Members are encouraged to send to the editor, technical articles and other information related to 
Porsches and automobiles in general, that may be of interest to the membership. A classified section is 
included for members to sell, purchase, or trade items related to our cars.  Business advertisements are 
not allowed in the classified section or elsewhere in TubTimes. The back page lists the Club’s sponsors 
who get a business card size ad placed in each issue.  They are also listed on the website. 
 

Flyer- the Club has produced a flyer that members can use to promote the Club. An electronic copy is at-
tached to the email that delivered this issue of TubTimes. If you would like some printed copies that you 
can carry in your car to handout to prospective members, contact the newsletter editor. They are also 
available at Club Day and other events.  

Communication 

Email—One of the most useful benefits of Club membership is our email system.  Any Club member can 
contact all members by sending an email to  members@typ356ne.org.  If you’re not a member you cannot 
access that address. This is very useful tool to ask technical questions about 356s or to inform members 
about items or events that are related to our cars. This is an excellent way to communicate with fellow 
members and it is important that it only be used for Club related purposes. Members are cautioned not to 
include this address in other groups or in any other way that may result in unintended use.  
 

Board Meetings– The board of directors meet monthly by conference call. All members are welcome to 
join in, contact the president for details.  The membership can contact the board members directly by 
email.  The website lists a Club email address for each board member that can be used by members.  

http://www.TYP356ne.org
mailto:members@typ356ne.org
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 Pictures 
from  
2018 
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Clothing- TYP356ne has an online store where you can order 

hats, polo shirts, canvas bags, and any other item that Land's End 
Business Outfitters carry in their inventory. You can customize any of 
the items you purchase with the Club’s black oval patch. 
The store address is:  
 

                     http://business.landsend.com/store/typ356ne 
 
When you are on the site, select the product you want to purchase 
and the quantity. Then select the Apply Logo box and a page will 
come up with Logo 1.  Follow the instructions to complete your order.  

 

 
 
Name Tags - We have found a quality vendor that can 

make and ship you a personalized TYP356ne name badge. 
They are $8.50 each with the pin style attachment and $10.50 
each with a magnetic attachment, plus $3.95 postage. Note: the 
magnetic backing means you do not have to put pin holes in 
your TYP356ne polo shirt to wear your name badge.  
 

 
To order go to   https://www.holmescustom.com/corporatepages/typ356ne  and click on the TYP356ne 

name badge and it will take you through the process. Within a few days you will have your personalized 

TYP356ne name badge delivered right to your door. If you have any comments or questions contact Tom 

Gentz at tgentz@typ356ne.org. 

 

Club Grille Badge 
Club members can purchase the "Official Club Badge" for a cost of 

$35.00. It is a beautiful badge. Contact Peter Venuti at               

pvenuti@typ356ne.org for further information. 

  

 

Club Items Available 

For more Club information visit the club website – www.TYP356ne.org 

Life’s too Short to drive Boring Cars!!! 

http://business.landsend.com/store/typ356ne
http://www.holmesstamp.com/category.aspx?categoryid=207
https://www.holmescustom.com/corporatepages/typ356ne
mailto:pvenuti@typ356ne.org
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TYP356ne – Club Sponsors 

Meister Restorations 

Owners: Rainer Cooney and Jerry Dascoli 

Location: Rt. 28, North Barnstead, NH 

Shipping (UPS etc) Address:1414 Suncook Valley Rd 

Center Barnstead, NH. 03225 

Mailing Address: P.O. Box 846 

Alton, NH. 03809 

Tel: 603-776-3561 

Owner: George Nelson 
Tel: 617-333-0275 

E-Mail: ggn356@comcast.net 

For more Club information visit the club website – www.TYP356ne.org 

 
Owner: Richard MacKoul 
220 Worcester St - Rt 122 

North Grafton, MA 
       Shop: (508) 839-2324      

Foreign Car Repairs 
Paint and Collision Experts 
Used Car Inventory 
mackoulscars.com 

Owner: Jim Mallette 
Toll Free: (877) 218-2195 

Fax: (978) 777-9985 
Email: stuttgartne@comcast.net 

www.stuttgartnortheast.com 

74 Industrial Way, Hanover, MA 

info@acsracing.com 

781-982-9434 

http://www.typ356ne.org/sponsors/index.htm#
http://www.typ356ne.org/sponsors/index.htm#
http://www.typ356ne.org/sponsors/index.htm#
http://www.mackoulscars.com/
http://www.typ356ne.org/sponsors/index.htm
mailto:stuttgartne@comcast.net
http://www.stuttgartnortheast.com/

